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March 8, 2018 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Renee Gledhill-Earley 
Environmental Review Coordinator  
North Carolina State Historic Preservation Office 

FROM: Kate Husband 
Architectural Historian 
NCDOT Division of Highways 

SUBJECT:  ER 18-0081, R-5799, PA 17-05-0033, Intersection Improvements at US 
64, US 276, and NC 20 near Brevard, Transylvania County 

Thank you for your March 5, 2018 memorandum providing comments on the above-
referenced report. In regards to the Davidson River Bridge (TV0422), we concur with 
your reasoning that the bridge is eligible under Criterion C as an excellent and intact 
example of the evolution of the multi-span tee beam bridge. The proposed National 
Register boundary is the footprint of the bridges. 

We concur that the Robert E. Patton House (TV0423) is individually eligible under 
Criterion C and is a contributing resource to the Patton Houses Historic District (TV598). 
The proposed National Register boundary for the individually eligible Robert E. Patton 
House conforms to the parcel, PIN 8597-45-2811-00. We also concur that the Patton 
Houses Historic District is eligible under Criterion C with the boundary for the Patton 
Houses Historic District as described. We look forward to coordinating an effects 
assessment for these properties.     
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